
 

April 14, 2022 

Web Announcement 2761 

 
Attention Provider Type 28 (Pharmacy):   

Nevada Medicaid Fee-for-Service Transition of Pharmacy Benefits 
Management to Magellan Medicaid Administration Inc. on July 1, 2022 
On July 1, 2022, Magellan Medicaid Administration Inc. (MMA) will assume administrative operation of the 
Pharmacy Benefits Management (PBM) on behalf of the State of Nevada Department of Health and Human 
Services, Division of Health Care Financing and Policy (DHCFP) for Nevada Medicaid Fee-For-Service. 

Beginning July 1, 2022, all new pharmacy claims must be processed using MMA’s RxBIN and RxPCN assigned 
numbers and the GROUP ID, which are included in the table below. 

Transaction Header Segment 

Field # NCPDP Field Name Value Payer 

Usage 
Payer Situation 

101-A1 BIN Number  024888 M NEW!   

104-A4 Processor Control Number (PCN) 683377 M NEW!   

Insurance Segment 

301-C1 GROUP ID NVMEDICAID R NEW! 

Please note in the Payer Usage column: M = Mandatory and R = Required 

 

A link to the Payer Specification Sheet will be provided by Magellan in a future communication to providers.  The 
Payer Specification Sheets will include the claim submission fields and requirements to assist in claim filing.  
Pharmacies are encouraged to contact your software vendor to make them aware of the upcoming transition.   

MMA encourages pharmacies to submit test claims prior to the transition.  More information on timing for the 
testing window will be included in a subsequent web announcement.  If you would like to submit test claims, please 
send an email to MRxPharmacyTesting@magellanhealth.com with your Contact Name, Phone Number, Pharmacy 
National Provider Identifier (NPI) and Switch information to receive test claim information.  Please specify “NVFFS- 
Test claim” in the subject line of the email.  

For any questions, please contact Nevada Medicaid Pharmacy Services at rxinfo@dhcfp.nv.gov.  
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